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1 7/28/11 WWTP Monitoring Report, Former Lockheed Martin 
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Infrastructure · Water · Environment · Buildings 

Ms. Ruth Curley 
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation 
Division of Environmental Remediation 
625 Broadway 
Albany, New York 12233-7258 

Subject: 

WWTP Monitoring Report 
Former Lockheed Martin French Road Facility, Utica, New York 

Dear Ms. Curley: 

On behalf of Lockheed Martin Corporation (Lockheed Martin), ARCADIS is 
submitting this summary of inspections completed following closure activities of the 

former wastewater treatment plant (WWTP) at the former Lockheed Martin French 

Road Facility at 525 French Road in Utica , New York. Closure activities were 
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As shown in Table 1, the activities defined above (repairing roof drain, removing 
water, capping/plugging of piping) were completed in June 2010. The monthly 
inspections indicated that, in general , groundwater was not infiltrating the basement 
at a rate to cause significant measurable water. 

Some groundwater weeping , through the concrete sump, is assumed to be occurring 
based on the presence of water in the sump; however, it does not appear to be 
occurring at a significant rate (note that the elevation of the WNTP basement floor is 
several feet below groundwater elevation in this area of the site). Water has also 
been observed to enter the basement from leaking piping , as well as precipitation 
that enters 
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Pipe 0 (also shown on Figure 1). This replacement successfully stopped dripping 
water at this location . 

These improvements have been successful and have corrected any continued 
leaking into the I/'NIITP basement. 

Observance of oil in the eastern sump 

During the June 2011 monthly inspection, a light-colored oil was noted in the eastern 
sump 
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Sincerely, 

ARCADIS of New York, Inc. 






